Garsington Parish Council

The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village School, Wheatley Road on Monday 6 February 2012 commencing at 7.30 pm. The Chairman Cllr Chris Wright presided; present were Cllrs Anne Eastwood (Vice-Chairman), Paul Bolam, M Dovey, John Hieatt, Mike Patrick and Judith Westgate with G Russell in attendance

Also present for part of the meeting were County Cllr David Turner, District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie and five members of the public

1.
Apologies for Absence

None; all Councillors were present

2
Declarations of Interest

None

3
Public Participation

A resident said that the contractors refurbishing the Village Hall are working on Sundays and pointed out that this might be disturbing local people. Cllr Mike Patrick said that he would check the contract to see what working hours are permitted.

The Council was told that now there are extended white lines near the School on one side of Wheatley Road, some children are getting out of vehicles straight on to the highway and some parents are parking their cars on grass verges. White lines on both sides of the road might be an answer to the first problem while bollards might prevent the second. Cllr Bolam said that he would discuss the matter with the school governors  and County Cllr Turner said that he would ask an officer from County Highways to meet on site with parish councillors.

4.
Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 9 January 2012

The Minutes as circulated were approved and signed as correct. 

5.
Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda

a.
Cllr Mike Patrick said that the Oxford Journal is now known as the ‘Oxford Guardian’.

b.
Burial Ground graves: The Clerk will go through the list of names supplied by the Rector on 14th January which identified the names of those buried in graves which are to be lowered. He said that he has arranged that Andy Slade (gravedigger to Co-op Funeral Services) will lower such graves when he comes to dig new ones.

c.
The Council noted that the additional salt bin at the junction of Elm Drive and Birch Road had been supplied.
d.
A list of hedge laying contractors has been obtained and the Clerk will contact the two nearest to Garsington to ask for their advice about the trees on the boundary with the Play Area.

e.
Cllr Anne Eastwood had represented the Council at the Grand Opening of the new Homeworkers Hub cafe at Monument Park on Friday 27th January.

6.
County Councillor’s Report

Two residents explained their concerns about the site of the new bus stop on Lower Road. County Cllr David Turner said that he would facilitate a meeting between all interested parties and the County Council. 

Cllr Turner will also action the work on the puddle at the end of Kiln Lane and correcting the direction of the lights near Combewell. He suggested that the Parish Council should contact all the riparian owners along the Kiln Lane ditch because it was not the County Council’s responsibility to carry out ditch work (unless the highway is the source of the water).

Cllr Turner has written to Mrs Gunther forwarding correspondence from Chris Hodgkinson referring to a Certificate of Lawful Use at Greenwoods. The Chairman said that he thought that the officer’s conclusions were inconsistent. He also queried how much site monitoring had been carried out on a regular basis. Cllr Turner asked for more details to be sent to him by email.

Cllr Mike Patrick asked about the status of the project to mark the 30 mph speed limit on the road surface in Pettiwell. This is something that had been discussed with Peter Ronald when he was Area Traffic Engineer. County Cllr Turner said that if it was decided to go ahead with this suggestion, it was something that he might be able to pay for out of his ‘localities budget’.

7.
District Councillor’s Report

District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie confirmed that the temporary planning permission that had been granted for a dwelling in Kiln Lane has now expired. SODC’s legal officer has promised Cllr Gillespie that action to prevent the continued occupation of the site would commence by mid-February.

Cllr Gillespie had no further news about the investigations into possible planning breaches in Tadpole Lane. The matter is being dealt with by Kim Langford.

Cllr Mike Patrick thanked Cllr Gillespie for her recent article about planning in Garsington Newsletter.
8.
Finance:

a). Balances and cheques for signature

Barclays Current Account at 31st January



£23,547.99

Bank of Ireland 13th January





         £6.31

The Council noted the January direct debit payment to Grundons of £43.92

The following cheques were approved for payment:

Colourplus (Newsletter Feb/March)




       £775.96

G Russell (Administration January)




         £84.48

G Russell (Salary)






       £393.89

The Box Office






         £24.66

b). Grass Cutting 2012; The Council noted that a quotation has been received from Berinsfield Community Business which appears to be considerably less than the price paid in 2011. The Clerk will ask Young Brothers for further information about the schedule of grass cutting that is included in the contract. The quote from BCB had been based upon a schedule prepared by the previous Parish Council chairman with the addition of Parsler’s Piece.

9.
Planning

a). Application

P11/W2120 10 Elm Drive Garsington 

Rear single storey extension and alterations.

The Council has no objection to this proposal but was concerned that no site notice has been displayed. This matter will be brought to the attention of the planning officer.

P11/W2110 College Farm House, Denton Lane

Single storey front & rear extension.

The Council has no objection to this proposal.
An amendment to P11/W1760 48 Southend has been received and will be circulated to all councillors for their information. No further action is required at this time. 

10.
Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

i.
The Clerk reported that Godfrey Eden has written asking if someone could take on his Newsletter distribution duties.

ii.
Details of the recommendations following the Electoral Review of Oxfordshire County Council by the Local Government Boundary Commission will be circulated. The Council has been invited to comment.

iii.
The Council has been invited to send two representatives to a briefing session about the forthcoming review of district council numbers. This will take place on 29th February at Cornerstone Arts Centre Didcot. No one is able to attend.

iv.
An invitation to attend the Oxfordshire Playing Fields Association (OPFA) event entitled ‘Make the most of Your Playing Field’ at Kennington on 21st March will be forwarded to Tony Price of Garsington Sports & Social Club.

v.
Cllrs Anne Eastwood and Judith Westgate will attend the OALC workshop about Local and Community planning at Exeter Hall, Kidlington on 12th March.

vi.
A copy of the Mid Examination Publication about the main modifications to SODC Core Strategy has been received. The Council’s comments are required by Friday 16th March

11.
Sports & Social Club Lease

Amanda Benham has made no progress since several points were raised with her in mid December. Both the Chairman and the Clerk will ask that these matters are dealt with in good time for the Council’s March meeting.

12
Village Hall Project

Cllr Mike Patrick reported good progress with the project, but the recent bad weather had delayed laying the new floor. It is expected that the new roof will be on by the end of February. Some of the bodies that have awarded grant aid are making site visits to review progress, although WREN seems to lag behind the others in this respect.

The Parish Council’s notice board, that had been fixed to the side of the old building, could no longer be used. Cllr Patrick asked if the Council would pay for a new, free-standing notice board. The Clerk will obtain sample specifications, sizes and prices for the March meeting.

13.
Village Maintenance

Cllr Hieatt said that he has been in touch with County Highways to request repair of some potholes. He said that salt bins on Elm Drive have been emptied by residents taking supplies for private use. The Chairman said that next winter he would make it clear through Garsington Newsletter that the Council’s supply of salt/grit is for use only on public paths and roadways.

There had been a missed refuse collection from the roadside by the Play Area. The Clerk will report this to the District Council’s contractor.

A working party has been recruited to improve drainage at the far end of Parsler’s Piece. When that task has been completed’ attention will turn to improving the state of the path near the Eastwoods.

14
New Bus Stop Locations

This matter had been dealt with under County Councillor’s report (item 6, above)

15,
Jubilee Celebrations

Cllr Matthew Dovey has been in contact with the various village societies and invited them to attend a meeting on 9th February to discuss the possibility of planning a Jubilee event. He had also made contact with residents of The Green since this is a possible site for any Village Jubilee Party.

Cllr Dovey is also researching the prices of Jubilee Mugs and Coins to see what it would cost if the Parish Council decided to make some presentations to selected resident groups.

16.
Long-term planning meeting

It was agreed that this would take place at the Chairman’s home on Wednesday 7th March commencing at 7.30 p.m. All councillors indicated that they would be able to attend.

17.
Presentations for past services.

Boxes will be purchased for the badges. It was suggested that the presentation could be linked with the Village Diamond Jubilee event.

18
Any Other Business
a.
The Council confirmed that it wished to dispose of the ride-on mower at the start of the grass-cutting season/

b.
The Clerk will raise the cheque for payment as honorarium to Mrs F Hodson for being the key holder for Parsler’s Piece so that this can be signed at the March meeting.

c.
Cllr Dovey has made contact with Anton Nath of ORCC about community-led planning. Anton’s advice is that the first step is to hold a Village Meeting to which all interested parties are invited. The opening of the newly refurbished Village Hall might be a suitable launch pad for this initiative.

Meeting closed at 9.01 pm

